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Session 3: Education, Home Affairs and Manpower Planning
Madam President, 
I would like to make some points about the Government's proposal on kindergarten vouchers.

I believe this plan deserves support. Pre-school education and activities are vital for children's development in such areas as language, mathematical and social skills. Vouchers will help a large number of young children attend better-quality, affordable kindergartens. It will be good for them and in the long run it will benefit the whole community.
There is one serious objection to this plan, and that is, that profit-making kindergartens will not be able to take part. 
I can understand this. Ideally, parents should be able to use vouchers at any sort of kindergarten. 
However, there is a unique problem here. Many profit-making kindergartens do not meet government standards. This is also true for some non-profit ones as well, but not as many.
Under the Government's proposals, public money will be committed to upgrading kindergartens. The money will be spent on physical facilities and on improving teaching and management skills. So public money will increase the quality of our more affordable kindergartens. 
And profit-making kindergartens will be eligible to take part in this, provided they convert to non-profit status. But I do not think the public would accept taxpayers' money being used to upgrade private, profit-making businesses. 
Maybe there are some profit-making kindergartens the owners of which are willing to invest their own money to upgrade. If there are any, they could argue that the voucher system is unfair to them.
But the fact is that this policy will benefit most families, especially those on lower incomes and those with several small children. This will directly give parents in such families some extra spending power on their kids' pre-school education. 
These vouchers will empower parents by giving them more choices. And that will increase competition among kindergartens.
The whole principle of vouchers is quite a radical idea. And I think the Chief Executive should be congratulated for proposing a bold policy like this. It is a principle that can be applied in other areas in education and in other public services. 
The idea of vouchers, of course, goes back to the economist Milton FRIEDMAN, who criticized Hong Kong recently. I think he would like this part of the policy address.
Madam President, I think I should also declare my interest that I may be likely to be able to have a chance to use these vouchers, in case I have forgotten to mention earlier. 
Thank you, Madam President.

